KINGSTON ON SOAR PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of meeting held on Tuesday 8th September 2015
at 7.00 pm, in the Coronation Room of the Village Hall
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	Present: 

Parish Councillors; M Johnson (MJ) (Chair), G Aldridge (GA), S Dale (SD), and N Smith (NS).

County Councillor; County Councillor A Brown (AB).

Parish Clerk; R Parrey (RP). 
Community events organiser: Bob Metcalfe (BM).

Welcome 
MJ welcomed those present.
Apologies for absence
No apologies had been received.
Declarations of interest

There were none.
Minutes of meeting on 7th July 2015
These were agreed as a correct record.
Matters arising from the meeting on 12th May 2015
Information board (item 5.1): SD reported that he had shown the draft layout of the information about the church to Norman Beeby: Norman will consult with Angie Howard, the other church warden. Norman suggested erecting the board alongside the path near the seat where there is a clear view of the church.
Co-option of councillors

MJ agreed to speak to David Fairbanks at the Old Rectory as he had shown an interest in being a Parish Councillor.
Clerk’s correspondence

Rushcliffe Parish forum: The next event will be on Monday 19th October 2015.
Nottinghamshire Association of Local Councils AGM: This event will take place at Epperstone village hall on Wednesday 18th November 2015 commencing at 7.30 pm.
Finance

Financial up-date: GA reported that expenditure over £100 from the main account since the previous meeting on 7th July 2015 had been as follows:
Date

Payee

Description

Amount

13 May 2015
P & J Services
Cutting grass in June
216.00
19 May 2015
Richard Parrey
3 months salary as parish clerk (April to June) 
280.00

07 Jun 2015
P & J Services
Cutting grass in July
216.00
A chiller had been purchased for community events for £131.99.
Audit up-date: RP reported that Grant Thornton has completed their audit of the Parish Council’s accounts for the financial year 2014/2015. RP has purchased a gift for Janine Bone, the internal auditor.
Bank accounts: The up-dated signatories for the Parish Council’s bank accounts have been organised.
Insurance renewal: The Parish Council’s insurance is due for renewal on 9th October 2015 and a quote for £531.79 has been received from the present insurer, Hiscox. The quote includes the recent purchase of a trailer for transporting the marquee. Members agreed to accept the quote.
Planning and Development Matters
New applications: 
Wind turbine at Dairy Centre: The Parish Council has objected to this proposal.
Extension at Oaks Farm: The Parish Council has not objected to this proposal.
On-going applications:
Geological exploration at Dairy Centre: The Borough Council’s decision is awaited.
Other development matters:

There were none.
Traffic
Cycle races: A cycle race event, organised by the Beeston Cycling Club, had taken place on Sunday 23rd August. The village hall had been hired and the car park was full: Kegworth Road was congested. AB will report the incident to the County Council’s Transport and Highways committee. MJ will write a letter of complaint to the Director of the Highways and Resources Department.
Community road safety: NS reported that he had attended the initial training event on 19th August at Keyworth village hall. He learnt how to set up and use the kit, and also about the risk assessment. He stressed that it is important that anyone using the kit understands what is required when utilising it and agree to the working principles set in place. Also, at least two police trained Community Road Safety Volunteers are required to be present when using the equipment, one of whom must be identified as the Group Leader. The groups will be advised how to book the equipment. A car will be provided to carry the kit to the site, which should be in a speed restricted area. The aim of the exercise is to persuade motorists to drive more safely. 
The next training event will be on Wednesday 9th September 2015 at Sutton Bonington village hall commencing at 7.30 pm.

Station Road: The 40 mph speed limit is making no difference to the speed of vehicles and the lighting is satisfactory.
Village hall car park

Security: Damage to a car has been reported. As this type of incident is a rare occurrence Members decided not to go ahead with security cameras.
Car Park: Laing O’Rourke, the contractor for the A453 widening scheme, has not forgotten to supply and spread hardcore in the car park.

MJ reported that he intends to put a coat of preservative on the lock-up for the salt spreader.
Environment
Trees on The Green: SD confirmed that a minimum of three tree surgeons will be asked to quote for a detailed tree survey to be undertaken this autumn.
Bollards on The Green: One bollard is damaged at its base and will be repaired by Nottinghamshire County Council when the A453 road works are completed.
Footpaths: Walkers using the path beside the Kingston Brook from The Green towards Scotland Farm are now fenced off from cows. 
Wild flower area: MJ reported that he will mow the area in the near future.
Flower tubs: No-one has volunteered to look after the flower tubs. SD volunteered to speak to those he thinks would be willing to help.
Community events

Village Ventures: The next event at the village hall will be on Thursday 8th October 2015 when Holy Moses and the Crackers, a six piece band, will play gypsy folk style music. Posters and flyers are expected this week. BM will send NS a paragraph for the about this for the parish newsletter. The new chiller is under the counter in the village hall kitchen.
Outdoor events: BM will send RP the necessary information so that an invoice can be sent to David Woodhouse for hiring the marquee.
The possibility of hosting an event near bonfire night and the queen’s birthday was discussed.

BM said only he knows how to erect and dismantle the marquee; it would be good for more volunteers to be trained on how to do this.
BM proposed to purchase another tarpaulin which would be larger and more robust.

BM reminded Members that the marquee is available for hiring by organisations such as scout troupes and the Boys Brigade.
Village Plan
GA said that she will up-date the text and then hand it over to a professional web designer.
Parish web site
This is regularly being up-dated
Items for newsletters
Councillors agreed that the next parish newsletter should include items on the following topics:
· Information board

· Audit completion
· Insurance renewal

· Cycle races

· Bollards on The Green
· Planning matters

· Trees survey
· Car park

· Wild flower area

· Community events

· Web site
Any other business
Marion Shaw: A card and a collection are being circulated: GA will buy a garden voucher for Marion with the proceeds.

British Legion: MJ reported that there will be a meeting in Gotham on Thursday 10th September 2015 to discuss the future of the British Legion building. Suggestions include a community shop and post office.
The meeting closed at 9.10 pm
.
Date and venue of the next Parish Council meeting: 

Tuesday 3rd November 2015 in the Coronation Room of the village hall.
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